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Dear Lieutenant Dorantes,

Our office has completed its review of the materials related to Recommendation 57.2 that have been
submitted to us as part of the collaborative reform process. This package focused on establishing
norms and processes for SFPD officers assisting community members who are filing complaints. After
reviewing the package and information provided by the Department, the California Department of
Justice finds as follows: \

Recommendation 57.2.: The SFPD should institutionalize the process of explaining and assisting
community members who file complaints against officers.

Response to 57.2: On May 15, 2019, SFPD published an updated Department General Order (DGO)
2.04, “Citizen Complaints Against Officers.” The DGO requires copies of DPA’s complaint form as well as
DPA’s complaint process brochure to be available in several languages at all District Stations. The DGO
also states that it is SFPD policy to encourage everyone to bring forward complaints regarding
inadequate police service or official misconduct, and to receive the complaints with courtesy. Chief
Scott issued a Department Bulletin regarding the updated SFPD/DPA complaint form on December 20,
2017. And on November 26, 2018, Chief Scott issued another Bulletin reminding officers not to
contact complainants or witnesses during an investigation.

SFPD worked with DPA to create DPA’s complaint process brochure. That brochure explains who can
file a complaint, what to include in a complaint, how to file a complaint, and the process after filing a
complaint. SFPD has submitted photographs from district stations demonstrating that the brochures
are generally available. Additionally, SFPD’s website directs the public to DPA’s website where
members of the public can file a complaint electronically. The DPA website also has additional
information regarding the complaint process.

Based upon all of the above, the Department of Justice finds that the SFPD is in substantial compliance
with this recommendation.

Please let us know if you have any questions or would like to discuss these further. Thank you.
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